
 

 

 
 

 

 
5th October 2023 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
We have already been back at school for a month and it is pleasing to report that the children have 
settled back into the rhythm and routines of school.  I wish to use this opportunity to bring you up to 
speed with some changes that have been introduced recently and also to share with you some flyers 
and adverts that have come from the local organisations.  I am sharing this information with you as it 
is important to be as prepared as possible for dealing with the issues that children face as they enter 
their teenage years. 
 
Attendance 
We are seeing an improvement in our rates of attendance which is pleasing, I thank you for your 
efforts in getting your child to school as regularly as possible.  We must aim for at least 96% 
attendance rate, if not there is clear evidence that a child’s success in education will be severely 
affected.  I remind you that I am unable to approve any requests for a leave of absence for holiday or 
to go and see elderly relatives.  These journeys must take place at the weekend or in the school 
holidays.   
 
Safer Schools Officer 
Last week PC Lance McKenzie, our newly designated Safer Schools Officer took up post.  He 
will be in school at least one day a week and be able to provide support and guidance on all areas of 
the law.  He will also provide a familiar face around the community.  Some of you will have seen him 
walking around the local area last Friday after school.  I remind you that you should call 101 if you 
want to report a minor crime or incident, such as: 

• a stolen item 

• property damage 

• a civil dispute 

• if you suspect drug use or dealing in your neighbourhood 

• to share information about possible criminal activity in your area 

• antisocial behaviour 

• non-urgent enquiries 

 
Or call 999 if: 

• a serious offence is in progress or has just been committed 

• someone is in immediate danger or harm 

• property is in danger of being damaged 

• a serious disruption to the public is likely 

 
  



 

Vaping 

In recent years vaping amongst young people has increased significantly despite it being illegal for a 

child under 18 to be sold a vape.  The liquid within a vape often come in a variety of ‘flavours’ that 

can appeal to children and the long term health concerns related to their use is still unknown.  Most 

vapes contain the addictive chemical nicotine and can also be laced with THC. 

Children who vape could be at risk of: 

• Becoming addicted to nicotine 

• Experiencing side effects such as throat and mouth irritation, headache, coughing and feeling 

sick 

• Experiencing other, as-yet unknown health effects 

• Being exploited by people who provide them with vapes 

• As well as health risks, there are significant environmental risks caused by the manufacture 

and discarding of vapes. 

 

Teenagers hear that it’s not as bad for your health as smoking cigarettes and many think there is no 

harm.  The packaging is enticing and does little to convey the risks which leaves them to think that 

they are inhaling a pleasant, flavoured gas, this is not the true.  We discuss the dangers associated 

with vaping with our pupils through our PSHCE programme.  It is though very important that parents 

remain alert for the signs that their child may be vaping and seek support from the school if they feel 

that this is the case.   

 

To ensure vaping does not take place in the academy we have installed vape detectors that will signal 

when a child is vaping.  When these sensors are triggered, we will use CCTV to identify the pupils 

involved.  The vape will be confiscated by academy staff and destroyed.  The Academy will then 

communicate with the child’s parents/carers regarding the incident and a sanction set.  Sanctions will 

escalate over time should the child reoffend and they may be excluded from the academy should they 

continue to disregard school policy 

 

Mobile phone bans in schools  
I expect many of you have read the recent report that the Conservative Government are planning to 
push through measures to ban the use of mobile phones in school.  This is because mobile phones are 
the main source of cyber bullying and can be a noticeable distraction not only in school but also at 
home during bedtime.   
 
I remind you that Alec Reed Academy, like most schools, already has clear policies in place to restrict 
mobile phone use during the school day.  Phones should be turned off and hidden from view.  If a 
child uses their mobile phone without the explicit agreement of a member of staff then it will be 
confiscated and will only be returned on collection by a parent or carer at the end of the school day.   
 
Book Fair 
The Book Fair will be arriving in school next week, with hundreds of new children’s books to browse 

and buy.  Come and join us! 

• WHEN: Tuesday 10th October 2023 to Friday 13th October 2023 

• TIME: After school each day until 4.00 pm and the Year 10 & 11 “The Year Ahead” Evening.  

• WHERE: Main School Building – Library  

 
  



 

What Parents and Carers Need to Know about WIZZ 
Following on from my comments about mobile phones there are concerns surrounding a new App that 
is aimed at children but has explicit content.  I have included a flyer that has been produced by the 
National Online Safety Agency that provides more details so that you are aware of the risks. 
 

 
 

  



 

Local Events and Activities 
For those of you that may be interested I have attached some flyers about out of school activities that 
will be available in the local area,  
 

 
 

 
As always do make contact through enquiries@alecreedacademy.co.uk should you require any further 
information regarding what I have included in this letter. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Phil Cosby 
Principal & CEO 

mailto:enquiries@alecreedacademy.co.uk

